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Take Pride in America 

Secretary of the Interior Don 
Hodel visited 10 National Parks, as 
well as several other public lands 
administered by the Department last 
summer, to boost citizen awareness 
of, and public participation in, wise 
use and protection of Federal lands. 
The following is Secretary Hodel's 
call to "Take Pride In America," a 
national program that took seed in 
1985, and will grow to fruition in 
1986 and the years ahead. 

Secretary of the Interior Don Hodel rappels at Yosemite National Park. 

By Don Hodel 
Secretary of the Interior 

Our national parks truly are the envy 
of the world. Americans take great pride 
in them and want their beauty and 
infinite variety to be enjoyed by their 
children and their grandchildren. These 
cherished treasures must be wisely used 
and maintained to ensure that they are 
passed on to future generations in the 
same or better condition than they were 
inherited. 

A growing population, increasing needs 
for recreation opportunities, and greater 
mobility assure that the national parks 
and other public lands will be subject to 
greater use. If these lands are to be 
protected for Americans rather than from 
Americans, we will need greater 
understanding among all of our citizens 
that how we use the land today may 
determine whether we will be able to use 
it tomorrow. 

Although most Americans do care and 
act responsibly, especially in the national 
parks, too many either do not care or do 
not understand the ramifications of their 
actions. Too much public land and too 
many resources have been damaged, 
vandalized, littered, looted, burned or 
carelessly misused. It seems that too 
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often, because the public lands belong to 
everyone, they are viewed as no one's 
personal responsbility. The National Park 
Service does an excellent job in protecting 
and managing its lands. All of the hard 
work, however, will not be enough if 
citizens do not feel and show care and 
respect. 

To help instill in all citizens a greater 
sense of ownership and pride in these 
lands, the Department of the Interior is 
embarking on a national public awareness 
campaign. Public park and recreation 
land managers at all levels of government 
also are trying to encourage more 
responsible use of the public lands in 
cities, towns, and counties around the 
country. 

Many individuals, civic groups and 
others in the private sector have provided 
and will continue to provide local 
support for their public areas. 
Educational programs often are coupled 
with opportunities to give directly of that 
which is most precious—time and love. 

Citizen volunteers and civic organization 
and private sector contributions are 
making a difference. 

Programs like "Parkwatch" are making 
a difference. Vandalism and theft in the 
first "Parkwatch" national park dropped 
significantly. The program has been 
adopted with similar success in many 
areas. It is my hope that a national 
educational effort will serve as an 
"umbrella" for all of these efforts as well 
as an inspiration for new ones. 

The opportunities for stewardship are 
everywhere, the obligations of citizenship 
are constant, and the rewards of service 
are everlasting. You can make a personal 
contribution to your land in a number of 
ways. Be a careful and exemplary visitor. 
Encourage and educate others on the 
importance of wise stewardship. Inspire 
and organize educational projects in 
schools and clubs in behalf of public 
areas or sites—not just in national parks 
and on other federal land but also in state 
and local areas. There are no limits and 
each effort can make a difference. 

The future of our national parks and 
public lands depends on the commitment 
of our citizens to their future. This 
commitment must be based on an 
understanding that citizenship confers 
both opportunity and responsibility-
responsibility that cannot be deferred or 
transferred. 

America has been blessed with 
beautiful and diverse natural resources, 
wildlife and beauty; deserts, prairies, 
forests, streams and mountains stretching 
from "sea to shining sea." We are a 
proud people of a great heritage. Our 
national parks, recreation areas, 
monuments and landmarks represent and 
honor some of the greatest examples of 
each. 

We became a great Nation through the 
richness of our land and through the 
strength and will of our people to work 
together toward common goals. 
Together, let us take pride as Americans 
in the public land and heritage which 
belong to each of us. Let us make them 
better because we were here. 

Your National Park Service Reminds You... 

"TAKE PRIDE IN AMERICA" 
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NPS Observes first Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Federal Holiday 

(From Left) Park Technician Lynette Robinson, Director Mott, Lead Park Technician Stephen Alemar, 
District of Columbia Deputy Mayor Curtis McCHnton, Ballou Senior High School student Sean 
Mack, Park Technician Keith Synder, and Roosevelt Senior High School student Savetria Francis. 

The National Park Service marked the 
first observance of the national federal 
holiday, honoring the Reverend Dr. 
Martin Luther King, Jr., with a wreath-
laying ceremony on January 14. The 
ceremony was held on the steps of the 
Lincoln Memorial, where the late civil 
rights leader gave his historic, "I Have a 
Dream, " speech. 

Manus "Jack" Fish, Jr., regional 
director of the National Capital Region, 
served as master of ceremonies for the 
35-minute program, attended by 
approximately 500 employees and invited 
guests. A 5-minute excerpt from Dr. 
King's 1963 oration was presented, and 

birthday observance wreaths were laid on 
behalf of NPS, the District of Columbia, 
and the D.C. Public School System. 

Director Mott said, "The holiday 
inspired the Service to a commitment that 
would celebrate Dr. King's life and renew 
his dream, giving due attention to his 
legacy as a part of our cultural heritage. 

'Today's observance of the 57th birth­
day anniversary of Dr. King begins a 
series of special events throughout the 
National Park Service . . . This occasion 
is appropriately a day for a nation to 
reach out and pay tribute to a man who 
awakened the best qualities of our 
American spirit . . . despite the weather 

and, indeed, the unpredictability of a 
Washington winter, we of NPS assigned 
to the area wanted to recall the historic 
civil rights march on our Nation's Capital 
in 1963 which culminated on these very 
steps with a speech by Dr. King heard 
around the world." 

Musical entertainment for the 57th 
birthday-anniversary included several of 
Dr. King's favorite songs: "Precious 
Lord," by the Nanny Helen Burroughs 
School Choir; "We Shall Not Be Moved," 
by the Gospel Spreading Church 
Baltimore/Washington Choir; and "We 
Shall Overcome," by all assembled. 
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